CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
January 13, 2009

Present:  Acklin, Cedar Face, Nordquist, Photinos, Siders, Mezger, J. Smith, Steinle, Thorpe

Guests:  John Gutrich, Josie Wilson, Eric Dittmer, Steve Jessup, Mark Shibley, Greg Jones, Colleen Martin-Low, Jad D’Allura

The meeting began at 1:05 p.m.  The minutes from the December 5 meeting were accepted.

Environmental Studies proposal
Siders directed the group to the matrix provided, which shows comparison of requirements of new proposal, last year’s (rejected) proposal, and the existing program.  Compared to last year’s proposal, the new proposal has fewer concentrations, and fewer credits.  Siders said the number of ES majors listed in Banner would make some of the ES concentrations have very few students.  Dittmer explained that the number of ES majors is actually higher than Banner reflects, because some students don’t have their major/concentration listedcorrectly in Banner.  He estimated that there may be as many as 40 more students than Banner lists.  Jones agreed and said he has been working with the ESC, and there are approximately 100 ES majors.  Two of the ES concentrations (Land Use Planning and Cultural Resource Management) will double-dip with SSPC.  Shibley said the ES department includes faculty with a wide range of expertise, and the proposed curriculum takes advantage of this expertise and student interest.  

Siders said the proposal seems to address the concerns the Curriculum Committee had last spring with the previous ES proposal (which was not approved).  Photinos asked if the proposal should be considered a new program, and how many of the courses are the same as in the previous curriculum.  Dittmer replied that the proposal includes existing and new courses.  The proposed curriculum gets the program to the next level.  Regarding the question about whether it is a new program, Wilson said she had spoken with the Provost about this, and he does not see this as a new program [that would need OUS approval], but a revision to an existing degree.

Photinos had questions about the number of credits required, and possible hidden prerequisites that are not counted in the number of credits.  Dittmer said the credits are significantly less than in the existing program, and he is fairly sure the totals are accurate.  He added that employers want this curriculum.

Photinos asked what other similar programs are available in the state, and how this curriculum prepares students for graduate school.  Siders said we may not be trying to prepare students for graduate school.  Jones said the faculty have been working on the ES curriculum for over 12 years, and looked at hundreds of programs.  They have tried to incorporate the most important aspects of the best programs.  Photinos said it would be good to compare to other programs in the region.  Acklin said some ES students have gone on for graduate work; Dittmer said students can select from course choices to better prepare them for specific graduate programs.  Shibley added that the curriculum gives students a skill set to go into the job market or graduate school.  Gutrich said the program matches well with OSU’s professional science master’s degree.  Photinos asked whether transfer students can easily transfer into the program; Jones said the core level courses should match up well.  

Siders said the four main concerns from last spring have been addressed: 1) Is it a new program? (No.)  2) The number of options has decreased.  3) The number of credits has decreased.  4) The proposal was sent early in the curricular change process so adequate review can be accomplished.  Steinle requested a matrix showing how many graduates are estimated in the next 3-5 years.  Jessup said the proposal is a low-cost/no-cost way to attract students.

Thorpe asked, given the high number of new course proposals, what faculty may be giving up to teach the new courses.  Gutrich will be teaching several of the new courses.  Other faculty agreed that they may teach fewer sections of some existing courses, but that the course rotation will work.  D’Allura said he would like to see more science courses in the curriculum but that this is a good start.
Photinos said the new course ES 327 (Energy and Climate Change) is very similar to existing courses, PH 308/309 (Enerty and the Environment/Energy Alternatives).  He is worried about course duplication, and whether all the new ES courses are needed.  Thorpe said the course descriptions are different, and the ES course seems to be from a geological standpoint, and has prerequisites that PH 308/309 do not.  

Committee meeting time
There was a brief discussion about changing the day/time the committee will meet.  Revised schedules will make Wednesdays at 3:00pm work.  Thorpe will change the schedule.
[At 1:50 p.m., Siders and the guests departed the meeting.  The meeting continued with the remaining committee members.]

Continue ES discussion

It was not clear from the new course proposal for ES 327 whether the instructor for PH 308/309 had been contacted about the proposed ES 327 course. 

Photinos said there are some courses that he knows have other prerequisites, so the range of credits for each concentration may be higher than indicated.  Photinos also requested verification that the Provost does not see the proposal as a new degree.
The committee will ask the ES department to provide this additional information:

· Results of conversation between instructor of ES 327 and PH 308/309, and whether these courses are likely to duplicate each other

· Hidden prerequisites: list courses that have other prerequisites that are not apparent in course list, and give a range of credits possible in each section for each concentration

· Projected enrollment in ES program over the next 3-5 years

· Evidence that proposed curriculum will prepare ES students for possible graduate programs in the state

Acklin said some of the ES programs in the state are light in science; others are light in policy.  The SOU proposal is designed to be balanced.  Mezger looked online at the OSU graduate ES program and said the only requirement was that students have a bachelor’s degree, and was not discipline-specific.  The committee continued to discuss the SOU retrenchment plan and the resulting merger/elimination of some academic programs.

The meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.
